
 
 
 
FROM THE DESK OF  
FIRE CHIEF BRAD BRADLEY 
 
 
 
 

DATE:             February 6, 2025 

TO:             All NWFD Team Members 

FROM:            Fire Chief Brad Bradley 

SUBJECT:  Congratulations Paramedic Promotions 

 
 
Please join me in congratulating the following individuals on their promotions to the rank 
of Paramedic, effective January 27, 2025. 
 

 

MEMORANDUM NUMBER 25-023 

Joshua Hoogeveen Diego Hurtado 



I appreciate you joining me in wishing Paramedics Hoogeveen, Hurtado, Ream, and Stelly 
the best of luck in their new positions. 

Please Note: Names are in alphabetical order, not ranking order. 

John Ream III  Aaron Stelly 




